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Dear Warrior Families, 

 

School districts across the Kansas City region agreed to keep schools closed in our 

area through April 24, after a group call with Kansas City Mayor Quinton Lucas. 

Smithville Schools will be closed through Friday, April 24. Read the joint 

announcement from the Cooperating School Districts of Greater Kansas City.  

 

All athletics, activities, practices, events and school building rentals are canceled 

through Friday, April 24. Kindergarten Screenings will be postponed. We will share 

updates regarding the screening process with families in the near future.  

 

We know that in addition to education, our schools provide vital support to our 

community and that this closure will have a major impact on our families. Please 

know that we are doing all we possibly can to make decisions in the best interest of 

our students and staff through this time. While our schools will be closed, we will 

remain available to support our students, staff and families.  

 

Our plan to support learning, include:  

 Providing learning support for our students by implementing the Smithville 

Schools Continuation of Learning Plan beginning Monday, March 23. This 

cannot be a substitute for classroom instruction but will provide some 

normalcy, continuity of learning and connection to our students during this 

time. Staff will be checking in with your students regularly. 

 Providing meals and other supports for our students, families and staff. 

Beginning Monday, March 23, all students (PK-12) can receive free breakfast 

and lunch. Options include delivery or pick up at Horizon Elementary School. 

See the details below and sign up for delivery by completing the SSD School 

Meal Delivery and Other Needs Survey. 

 Providing access to technology for students who do not have technology at 

home. If you completed the Technology Request Form for a Chromebook, we 

strongly encourage you to pick up the device on Monday, March 23 at the 

Smithville Performing Arts Center from 7-10 a.m. or 3-6 p.m. 

 

This is a reminder that  all district facilities will be closed to the public beginning 

Tuesday, March 24. This includes outdoor facilities. Signage will be posted at each 

facility. 

 

Should you need to get your child’s medication, instructional device, or any other 

important item left at school, buildings will be open Monday, March 23, during 

regular school hours, for that purpose.

https://www.csdgkc.org/2019/03/21/kc-area-school-districts-announce-closure/
https://www.csdgkc.org/2019/03/21/kc-area-school-districts-announce-closure/
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Gyhrpeq4_VUR4XUEGgugFw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRgS9aYP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xTzc0Zm80VE5XNFhlQUxXV05ULUd6b1ZvQ2QyT2N2T055Z3hRUzhxXzl3OC9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAABijal4GWSpXUhVzZWFucXVpbm43M0BnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Gyhrpeq4_VUR4XUEGgugFw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRgS9aYP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xTzc0Zm80VE5XNFhlQUxXV05ULUd6b1ZvQ2QyT2N2T055Z3hRUzhxXzl3OC9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAABijal4GWSpXUhVzZWFucXVpbm43M0BnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeImD-Ch6F-wVOhQCLkCoz0auJVa08uH_7MpClGOfIcAmHoqA/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&fbclid=IwAR0MRG3ViZvSeL3M--1w4MyKqWozp6ZPOANwJmvAX87ykc5UN3JkXNP8qhY
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeImD-Ch6F-wVOhQCLkCoz0auJVa08uH_7MpClGOfIcAmHoqA/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&fbclid=IwAR0MRG3ViZvSeL3M--1w4MyKqWozp6ZPOANwJmvAX87ykc5UN3JkXNP8qhY


 

 

We will continue to send frequent updates with information and resources via our 

web, email, text messages and social media channels. If you have any questions or 

concerns, please call the District Office at 816.532.0406.  

 

Please follow our website at smithvilleschooldistrict.net for the latest updates. We 

know all will do their part during this especially unprecedented time. We will work 

together to help one another in the days and weeks ahead.  

 

Your support and outpouring of help, patience and gratitude during this time is so 

appreciated.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Todd Schuetz, Ed.D 

Superintendnet 
 

 
 

http://www.smithvilleschooldistrict.net/

